Association of Cameroonians
Pour le vivre ensemble

11 November 2024

To:

The Honourable Dr. Navin Ramgoolam,

Alliance pour le Changement

Subject: Congratulations on Your Resounding Victory in the General Elections
Dear Honourable Dr. Navin Ramgoolam,

On behalf of the entire Association of Cameroonians residing in Mauritius, we would like
to extend our heartfelt congratulations to you and the Alliance pour le Changement for
your "“victoire écrasante” in the recent general elections. Your victory reflects the
confidence and hope that the people of Mauritius have placed in your leadership and
vision for the future.

As citizens of Cameroon residing in Mauritius, we look forward with optimism to your
tenure and the positive impact it will bring. We are hopeful that your leadership will
further strengthen the cordial relationship between Mauritius and Cameroon, fostering
greater cooperation and understanding between our two nations. We are confident
that under your guidance, Mauritius will continue to thrive, and that opportunities for
collaboration and cultural exchange with Cameroon will be nurtured and expanded.

Your commitment to positive change resonates deeply with our own values as a
community, and we stand ready to contribute to Mauritius' continued development
and success in any way that we can.

Once again, congratulations on your well-deserved victory. We wish you wisdom,
strength, and success in leading Mauwritius into a prosperous future.

Warm regards,

The President,

HONLUE Musa Stephen.

11 Sholay Street, Rose Hill | honlue@gmail.com
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